
13th   Dec, 2016
To:
The Pastor,
Way Of Grace Church
U.S.A

Dear Pastor and Church,

Warm greetings to you from Ps. Daniel in the name of Jesus Christ!

By the grace of God and your prayers me and my family, both my sons their 
families and the church congregation are doing fine.  I thank each one of you 
for your fervent prayers and continued support which is enabling us to move 
forward in this ministry.

The past quarter God has wonderfully used me keeping me in good health and 
strength to serve Him each day giving me His abundant grace.   I had the 
opportunity to share the gospel personally with 40 new people.  The gospel 
tract in Telugu language titled “Life After Death”  has been vastly used in 
saturating  the  surrounding  villages  handing  out  to  nearly  200  people.  18 
cottage prayer meetings were conducted weekly once during evenings.  At this 
time not only the believers but new people are also attend and hear the gospel. 
By these cottage prayers nearly 75 new people were touched by the gospel.

Believers meetings for 3 days were successfully conducted at Jillela church 
with 325 believers attendance. These three days God has given us a good time 
strengthening the church believers and nurturing them with the word of God. 
We had good time of morning devotions followed by main message from a 
special speaker with fellowship meals being served to all the believers.  It was 
such a joy to see the brethren dwelling together and fellowshipping together 
spending time in the presence of God.    On the last concluding day evening we 
had one of our pastor presenting gospel  through folk songs typically dressed 
with  his  troupe  conveyed  the  gospel  and  it’s  transforming  power.   Many 
people were attracted towards this evening open meeting which caught the 
attention of everyone thus 800 people had the opportunity to hear the gospel.   
We thank you so very much for your kind prayers for us which mean so much 
to us.  Every day it is a different challenge, but we are kept by every word 
which proceeds out of the mouth of the Lord and by your prayers.



Apart from this weekly meetings such as Women’s meetings, Youth Meeting, 
Sunday Worship services and Sunday school are regularly conducted.   Nearly 
35-40  children  attend  the  Sunday  school.    Monthly  once  HIV  clinic  is 
conducted  for  20  patients  who  regularly  receive  medicines  after  thorough 
check-up.

This  Christmas  we  are  desiring  to  have  a  fellowship  meal  and  a  special 
program like Christmas carols, skits and Christmas dramas will be conducted 
at the church. Please pray for all the needs and the year end ministries.  
  
At this I also suggest that you send the gift monies through cheque to Harvest 
Ministries so that we can purchase and give dresses for all the children for this 
Christmas on your behalf.   Please find below our mailing address for you to 
send the Christmas cards.   

                    Harvest Ministries, P.O. Box. 2119, Sec-bad -500 003. India.

We thank you so much for your prayers and partnership in this  ministry. 
Please  continue  to  uphold  us  in  your  prayers.    Please  greet  all  the 
congregation on behalf of our church.   My family joins with me in sending 
our Christmas greetings wishes to you all.

Thanking you,

In His Service,

Pastor. Daniel 


